

BALTIMORE POLICE DEPARTMENT



CATHERINE E. PUGH Mayor

December 1, 2017

Christopher A. Wray Director Federal Bureau of Investigation 935 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20535

Dear Director Wray:

I appreciate and commend the leadership of Special Agent in Charge Gordon Johnson of your Baltimore Field Office as it pertains specifically the November 15 murder of Detective Sean Suiter. SAC Gordon has been responsive, collaborative, and has dedicated FBI resources to our investigation. In fact, the FBI, ATF and DEA have been imbedded into the investigation from the very beginning. Acting United States Attorney for Maryland Stephen Schenning has been equally responsive.

Detective Suiter was scheduled to appear before a federal grand jury the day after he was killed pursuant to his knowledge of facts regarding a 2010 crime indicted just yesterday as part of the Broken Boundaries corruption investigation. I have been told by the FBI and the USAO that Detective Suiter was never a target of the Broken Boundaries investigation, and that no information exists connecting his murder to the corruption case.

The circumstances surrounding Detective Suiter's killing are significantly complicated by the fact that he was to appear before a federal grand jury the following day. I am growing increasingly uncomfortable that my homicide detectives do not know all of the facts known to the FBI or USAO that could, if revealed to us, assist in furthering this murder investigation.

I respectfully request the FBI to investigate the murder of Detective Suiter.

Please contact me to further discuss at your earliest convenience.

Kevin Davis

Police Commissioner

cc: Acting US Attorney Stephen M. Schenning SAC Gordon Johnson